Minutes of the May 4, 2011 Meeting of the Executive Committee of the Glens Falls-Saratoga Chapter of the Adirondack Mountain Club, Inc., held in Glens Falls, NY at Carl R’s.
Present: Maureen Coutant, Alison Darbee, Pat Desbiens, Tom Ellis, Laura Fiske, Heidi teRiele Karkoski, Madeline Kowalik-Bova, Jonathan Lane, Tricia Lockwood, Linda Ranado, George Sammons, Jim Schneider, and Gretchen Steen.  
Chair Maureen Coutant opened the meeting at 7:06 p.m.  
The Minutes from the previous meeting and Treasurer’s Report were both tabled until the June meeting since John Caffry, Secretary, and John Schneider, Treasurer, were not present.

New Business

· Mo stated that Sarah King has agreed to be the Programs Chair.

· Everyone should spread the word about the Slide Social planned for December – pictures should be sent to Steve Mackey

· Eric Ostrander – an Eagle Scout working on his Life Scouting Badge contacted Mo and Jonathan about putting up a new outhouse w/ a new pit at the Boquet River Lean-to on the way to Dix Mt. He is planning to do this on June 11th, the same day Jonathan has a hike planned to Dix.  He is looking for volunteers to help carry materials in.  There was discussion of having a 2nd leader go on Jonathan’s hike and only hike into the lean-to and then back out for anyone who didn’t want to hike the entire mountain.  Alert to be added to the website/newsletter/facebook to put the word out for volunteers.
· Discussion over ADK recognition program – how do we keep track of hours? Who keeps track?  Jonathan suggested using Google Form – a web based application that volunteers could use to log their own hours.  Patches are provided by the Club and awarded by the Chapter.  Submissions should be made by August 1 to have them ready for the Annual Dinner.

· Mo reported for Jacki Bave, Conservation Chair, - discussed article in the Post Star about the Lake George Land Conservancy regarding the land that was purchased with the intent to sell it to NYS.  Our chapter was contacted to write a letter supporting the preservation of the land.  Jacki Bave is going to write the letter and possibly use some of our donations budget as support, $100-$200.

Old Business
· Publicity Chair is still vacant; Bill Bechtel is still volunteering until someone is found

· Jean Holcomb’s last issue of helping with the newsletter will be June.  Discussed how the whole mail process works.  Jonathan volunteered to help get the newsletters to the post office.  When the next newsletter is ready for mailing, send out email to all members of the executive committee – others may be able to volunteer.

· The Chapter received another check in memory of Alan Clark

· Also received thank you letters from the Hadley Firetower, Saratoga Plan, Lake George Land Conservancy, and Feeder Canal Alliance for our donations.

· Mo reported for Jill Gruben, Newsletter Chair, who could not attend.  She is learning how to use Microsoft Publisher; still undecided on use; George has offered to do calendar/trips and help with the layout

· Discussed raffle of opt-out for newsletter.  It was decided that it would be done on a monthly basis.  The first drawing would be held at the next meeting with the winner included in the newsletter.  Process for picking future winners would be discussed in more detail at the next meeting.

· Jonathan is working on getting Wild Center video to show as a program

Committee Reports
· Jim Schneider, Wilderness Chair, helped clear some of the Tongue Mtn trail.  Neal Andrews took over for Tom Ellis, Trails Committee Chair, this year.  19 people helped with the trail maintenance.

· Heidi teRiele Karkoski, Annual Dinner Chair, reported that the Annual Dinner has been changed to October 7, 2011 due to a conflict.  Mark Bowie is the featured speaker and will be doing a program with a night photography theme.  The dinner is going to be held at the Queensbury Hotel and the prices will be the same as 2008 – the last time it was held there.

· Pat Desbiens, Membership Chair, gave an update on membership.  For March there were 17 new, 4 rejoined, and 2 new affiliates – we are holding steady.  She also thanked those who volunteered at EMS Club Days – we had 7-8 new members sign up at this event.  The Saratoga Sports & Fitness event was successful with ~40 new members and about ½ of those expected to join our Chapter.

· Jonathan Lane, Younger Members Chair, reported that the Chapter Facebook page has about 60 friends and the YMG has about 56.  He discussed having people posting videos they have taken while hiking to Facebook and the website.  Jonathan also mentioned that using Google apps may be a better way to stay in touch and share ideas among Committee members rather than using the Wiki page.  He donated an ADK hat to the Chapter.
· Tricia Lockwood, Vice Chair, and Jonathan reported on the basket for the Black Fly Affair.  Some of the items to be included in the basket were brought to the meeting for everyone to see.  Madeline Kowalik-Bova, Outings Co-Chair, donated a large flower pot that will be used to hold several of the items.  Tricia and Jonathan coordinated getting the basket to headquarters.

· Linda Ranado, Education Chair, stated that June 18th will be Camp-a-ree.  She also stated that this maybe the last year Queensbury School has their ADK day.

· Gretchen Steen, Hospitality Chair, reported on the EMS paddle program held in April.  There were not a lot of people in attendance, but it was very informative.

· Alison Darbee, Outings Co-Chair, and Madeline stated that Roger Fulton is interested in leading evening hikes/paddles.  Former hike leader Jessica Gottung is also interested in leading family hikes on weekends.  Bill Carpenter has started leading hikes to the High Peaks again.  There are others who are working on becoming hike leaders.  They are working on the hike leader handbook, but are waiting for guidelines from the Club before finalizing.

· George Sammons, Webmaster, updated the committee on the newsletter opt-outs.  He had received 12 candidates for the opt-out raffle so far.  He also reported that he receives about 50 email addresses/mo.  He added the new website address www.adkgfs.org today.  

Tom Ellis made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Heidi teRiele Karkoski, at 8:27.  
Respectfully submitted,

Tricia Lockwood

Next meeting – June 1, 2011, 7:00 at Wesley in Saratoga Springs.
